
 
Dear Parents 

 

Goodbye and Thank you Mrs Radley 
 

We sang, the Rock Band played and all the children created amazing farewell and thank you cards for Mrs 

Radley’s leaving assembly today.  We would like to share a sincere and heartfelt thank you for all Mrs 

Radley has done for our school since 2012 and her 20 year service to the children of Lincolnshire.  We 

know that she will keep in touch and we wish her every happiness in her retirement. 

 

 

 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Ella Porter-Shaw Harry Florence Finley Brownrigg 

Year 1 Aureja Zutkyte Danyaal Moin  Harry Glenn-Sansum 

Year 2 Pippa Strachan Freddie Fleming Rex Michelson  

Year 3 Sophie Burton Quinn Henderson Mollie Corr  Charlie Lawrence-Jenkins 

Year 4 Maddison Brown Oscar Skelton Bella Bostwick William Lambie 

Year 5 Ryan Eveleigh  Charlie Jackman Keira Hennelly   

Year 6 Sonny Kumar  Willow Watson Lily Azzopardi 

  Harry Easey  Lennon Smith 
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Amazing Achievements 

Well done to the following: 
 

Evelyn Bostock has passed the ABRSM Grade 2 Flute Performance 
 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 18th April:   
 

Gold Trophy 3W and 5W (99.17%) 

Silver Trophy  6DS (98.86%) 
 

Attendance Ted RCB (99.58%) 

2CC and 2DC (99.17%) 
 

Year 4 Parent Assembly 

A reminder that Year 4 are due to welcome you to their assembly on Wednesday 3rd May. We would ask 

that a maximum of 2 people attend per family. The assembly will be approximately 20-30 minutes and is 

an opportunity for children to share the work they have been doing this year. Parents should enter school 

via the middle infant door only – at the front of the school – the door will be opened at 2:20pm. 
 

School Lunches 

A reminder that our next theme day lunch is a BBQ lunch on Thursday 18th May.  The children will be able 

to have a hot dog, half a jacket potato & sweetcorn/salad followed by raspberry ripple arctic roll for 

dessert.  Quorn hot dog, half a jacket potato & sweetcorn/salad will be the vegetarian option.  The deadline 

for ordering this lunch is Tuesday 9th May. 
 

Do you find your child’s behaviour puzzling or frustrating on occasions? 

Angela Pinchin and Jacqueline Clark are planning another course titled ‘Understanding Your Child’.  We are 

sure all parents may benefit from this reflective course that covers relationships, managing emotions, 

reducing conflict, sleep, eating, anxiety, anger tantrums – and of course, boundary battles! 
 

It is a relaxed and accepting environment, suitable for anyone involved with children aged 0 – 18 and 

everyone is welcome. It will run on a Thursday evening from 6.00pm – 8.00pm for 9 weeks, commencing 

11th May 2023 to Thursday 13th July.  The cost is £27 (concessions can be discussed with Jacqueline) and 

this is payable prior to the course via Parentmail, or £3 per week, whichever you feel would suit you. 
 

Please let us know if you are interested as there are limited spaces.  If you would like further details 

please contact Angela Pinchin, Family Liaison Lead, by phone, or email 

angela.pinchin@bw.keystonemat.org.  Parents attending past courses thoroughly recommend it! 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne 

It’s almost time for our May Superheroes themed School Disco - get Friday 12th May booked in your 

diaries and let the children start planning their outfits. Dress as you please – superhero costumes or 

accessories are welcome if children would like to wear them or normal party clothes.  As usual there are 

two discos - Years 1, 2 & 3 is from 4.30pm-5.30pm, Years 4, 5 & 6 is from 6:00pm-7:00pm. Entry is £3 

per child which includes a drink and a bag of crisps. Glowsticks will be available for 20p each, plus we will 

have some themed snap bands/bracelets and masks for 50p / £1. Extra drinks / crisps are 50p. Tickets 

will be available to order on Parentmail to reduce cash handling and queues at the event. Look out for the 

email next Tuesday for full details and to order your tickets! 
 

Helpers are needed for these events - we’d be super grateful for anyone who can assist with 

refreshments, manning exits, selling glowsticks/goodies etc. If you can spare us some time, please get in 

touch by email - friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com or contact us via Facebook Messenger. Let us know 

which disco you can help with and any children who will be arriving with you including their class. 
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Feedback – thank you to all those who have filled in our short survey; it’s great to get some ideas and 

feedback. If you haven’t yet completed it and would like to, please visit - Feedback Form -  - all replies 

are completely anonymous. 
 

Swap Shack – The shed is being delivered next week - we are so excited! If you can help with construction 

or electrics, please get in touch.  We are very grateful to Bourne & District Round Table and Branch Bros 

for their support in bringing this idea to reality. If you have any coats, school shoes, children’s books, 

football boots or similar please hang on to them and we’ll let you know when we are ready for donations. 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Ms Baxter who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  
 

Atkinson’s Announcements 
 

Coronation - Reminder 

The school is excited to share our Coronation plans for Friday 5th May. 
 

Wear Red, White and Blue 

The children can come dressed as Kings or Queens or in red, white and blue. 
 

Create a Crown 

We would love the children to design and make their own crowns at home to wear to school.  We will have 

a crown procession to show off all the fabulous creations. 
 

Plant a Tree 

We will be planting a Coronation tree to mark the event. 
 

Coronation in the Community 

We are hoping to take some children to visit local nursing homes to share Coronation gifts and sing the 

national anthem. 
 

Coronation Choir 

We will all be singing the national anthem in school. 
 

Coronation Portraits – Children in Need 

The children will be completing portraits as part of the BBC Children in Need’s ‘Royally Big Portrait’.  They 

will bring these home for you to upload via this link: - upload portraits here. 
 

Friends of Westfield Gift 

The Friends of Westfield have purchased a commemorative gift for every child – thank you Friends. 
 

Bank Holiday 

A reminder that the school is closed next Monday for the May Day Bank Holiday.  The school will re-open 

on Tuesday 2nd May. 

 

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 
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EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 

  

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

  

Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

  

MIND        https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 
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